CITY OF CEDARVILLE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
July 16, 2019

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark Isenhower
after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was followed by the
pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman McClendon, Alderman
Breshears and Alderman Johnson. Alderman Odom was absent.

A motion to approve the June regular monthly meeting minutes was made by Alderman
Breshears and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 3-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of June balances for
each account were read and the July Financial Report was reviewed. A midyear report
(January through June) was presented. A motion to approve the July Financial Report
was made by Alderman McClendon and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 3-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported that the department has repaired sink
holes in Lucian Wood Road and maintained the grounds as weather permitted. The
department is seeking another part time employee to replace Logan Williams who has
taken a full time position elsewhere. July 31* will be the last day for the current road
grader operator.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 26 citizen calls, 2 assists to other agencies, 17
citations, 13 warning citations, 0 alarms answered, 3 accidents, 3 arrests, 5 felonies and
misdemeanor reports filed, 1 warrant served and 26 complaint reports. Chief Howard
reported that Officer Michael Arellanes is leaving at the end of July.

Fire Chief Cody Cooper reported 6 calls since the previous council meeting. The
recently acquired extraction equipment was used for the first time at the scene of an
accident. Mayor Isenhower and Chief Cooper attended the Arkansas State Fire
Convention. ISO rating requirements were discussed in detail. Chief Cooper is confident
the City of Cedarville will maintain its current ISO rating of 4.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The projected date for fall clean-up is October 5, 2019. More information will be
provided at a later date.



The 2018 Legislative Financial and Compliance Report has been completed. There were
no findings. The official report will be released at a later date.

PUBLIC COMMENTS - None
UNFINISHED BUSINESS - None

NEW BUSINESS

Resolution # 2019-07-16-01, authorizing the Mayor to purchase three digital mobile
radios for three fire trucks and to purchase a Scott V320 Thermal Image Camera for the
fire department, was presented by Mayor Isenhower.

A motion to approve Resolution # 2019-07-16-01 was made by Alderman Johnson and
seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 3-0

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman
McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 3-0
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